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Forrest Primary Executive Report for P&C Meeting  25.11.21


Colour Explosion
The FPS Colour Explosion will be held on Thursday 2 December. To date we have raised over $31,000. These funds will be used to purchase iPads, Chromebooks and interactive whiteboards.

All parents are welcome to attend! Due to COVID restrictions, if you intend on coming to either help out on the day or to watch your child participate in the event, please complete the Google Form at https://forms.gle/EAdjEKGZmMaxKXgY6. On the day, parents will enter and exit via the gate near the senior hall after checking in using the Check In CBR App.  

The schedule for the day is: 
Kindergarten – Year 2: 	9:30 – 10:30     
 Years 3 – 4: 		11:40 – 12:45
 Years 5 – 6: 		1:30 – 2:30

Shivoo
Like last year, Shivoo this year will look a little different. With health and safety as our priority, we will once again present Shivoo through a video collage. Teachers will compile a short video of each year group, and these will be made available to you via Seesaw on Monday 13 December. We are excited to be able to continue our Shivoo tradition in this modified format. 

Time Capsule
In keeping with tradition, in Week 11 FPS will be burying a new 2021 Time Capsule which will be opened in 2046. Student agency of what is being put into this capsule is very important to us, so much so, that we have a small committee of students in each cohort together to ensure that nothing is missed. 
Over the coming weeks in classes all students will have an opportunity to contribute to the Time Capsule. These contributions may be in the form of a letter, an artwork, a video, an item of pop culture or many other items. 
To ensure that all stakeholders have an opportunity to place something in the time capsule, would the P&C like to add anything?

NAPLAN
Every year when we receive our NAPLAN results, the teaching teams, supported by the Executive Team, analyse the data to determine areas of strength and areas for improvement. As a school we use the cohort data to reflect on best practice and set goals for future improvement. We also use the data to evaluate the effectiveness of new initiatives. Teachers triangulate the data with other in-school data sets to support individual student improve-ment. 

More information on our NAPLAN results and findings will be presented at the P&C Meeting.

Exhibition
Each year the Year Six students undertake a long-term project, known as ‘PYP Exhibition’. It is a culmination of their time at Forrest Primary School, giving students an opportunity to apply their academic, social, and creative skills to a topic that is of interest to them. Working both individually and as groups, they research and present findings, showing their learning in different ways, developing their thinking about current issues, and developing themselves as global citizens.

We are so proud of our Year Sixes and admire the way they engaged with current issues to show their critical thinking, creativity, and empathy. We know they will continue to engage with current affairs as they grow into young adults, making an impact on the world around them. 
The students are excited to present their learning to their families. As COVID restrictions are still present at Forrest Primary School, we will be presenting three Exhibition sessions on Friday 10th of December.
To ensure we adhere to the current COVID-19 restrictions in schools, we are limiting the number of visitors in the building and each student may invite two adults. As we are classed as vulnerable setting, all adults onsite must wear a face mask while attending Exhibition. Please book a timeslot via our ‘TryBooking’ link as numbers are restricted in each available session. 

Graduation
Year 6 Graduation Assembly will be held on the 14 December at 9:15am. All adults attending the ceremony must wear a mask, sign in with the CBR app and follow the FPS COVID Safety plan.
Year 6 Dinner and Dance – Will be held on Thursday 16 December at 5:30-8:30pm at the Hellenic Club. Each year 6 student will be able to invite two adults. Please note that each student must be accompanied by at least one parent or carer.

Nicole Richardson and Chris Pilgrim on behalf of the Executive Team
25/11/21
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